
Highlands School Newsletter
08 September 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome to the first Friday school newsletter of the academic year. The newsletter is published every

Friday and is the main way that we communicate with the school community. It contains

announcements about events and important dates at school, and it celebrates the achievements of our

students. Please take the time to read it each week.

This week our students returned to school in a phased return, with the normal school timetable

commencing for all students on Wednesday. Our year 7 students have made a positive start as have the

many new year 12s who joined us. Thank you to parents and families for making sure students arrived

at school fully equipped and ready to learn. We held parent and carer information evenings for all year

groups this week, thank you to those families who could join, we had about 500 families join us across

the different evenings.

Thank you also to families for making sure students in years 7-10 have our new school uniform. They

look great and we are proud to have a more environmentally friendly, non gendered, cheaper school

uniform. I know some of you have not been able to buy items of uniform as the uniform shops have

sold out; we understand stock will be replenished next week. Please note that as the weather will cool

over the weekend, students will be required to wear their shirts and blazers next week. Polo shirts

should be put away until next summer!

This week I met with the head students Isabella and Rayaan (pictured above) and deputy head student

Josh (pictured later on in this newsletter). They will be helping with assemblies next week so they can

meet our students and they will also be helping us at Open Evening later in the term. I look forward to

working with them this year.
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Dates for your diary this half term:

● Friday 22nd September: early finish for INSET (students dismissed 12:40pm)
● Monday 16th October: early finish for open evening preparation (students dismissed 12:40pm)
● Tuesday 17th October: late start following open evening (students arrive by 11:25am)
● Thursday 19th and Friday 20th October: DARE Days
● Friday 20th October: end of the half term
● Monday 6th November: start of half term

Finally, please take a moment to follow us on our social media platforms:

Follow Highlands School on:

Twitter @Highlands_sch

Instagram @highlandssch

YouTube Highlands School Enfield

Have a great weekend,

Mr McInerney, Headteacher
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https://twitter.com/Highlands_sch
http://bit.ly/3a57pqA
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC_LdPLnZceI2egp6Ii85OMA/videos


Welcoming our new year 7s to Highlands School

We are thrilled to welcome the newest members of our school community to a new chapter of their

academic journey. The first couple of days at Highlands have been nothing short of exciting, as our

young learners embarked on a memorable induction experience.

Students explored the school premises through an engaging word hunt activity, made new friends

through team building games, embraced the House system and discovered the importance of our DARE

values (determination, aspiration, respect and equality). As we watched our year 7 students embrace

these activities with enthusiasm and curiosity, it was evident that they are off to a fantastic start in

their secondary school journey. Good luck year 7s, remember kindness is key and if you’re unsure

about anything at all, just ask!
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Year 12 Sixth Form induction

Amidst the anticipation of our year 12 students starting their sixth form journey at Highland Sixth, an

informative and welcoming induction day unfolded. The year 12 induction programme began with

student expectations, learning the importance of autonomy, independence and aspirations and setting

goals. We enjoyed welcoming back some of our year 11 Highlands students and also a large number of

external students, which was great to see, as our community has expanded further.

Many familiar faces and newcomers enjoyed a pizza lunch where they could begin forging relationships,

which reminded them that in addition to academic success, student bonds, support and shared

experiences will enrich their sixth form journey.

Good luck year 12s and welcome to Highlands Sixth Form.

Head students

We are delighted to announce our deputy head and head students at Highland School for 2023 - 2024.

Isabella Gormley and Rayaan Kaderia have been selected to play an integral part of our student

leadership team as head students and Joshua Jackson will be this year’s deputy head student. They will

be supporting our school at important events and feed back issues and ideas on behalf of the students

to our senior leadership team. Good luck Isabella, Rayaan and Joshua, we are looking forward to the

impact you will make on our school this year.
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Skills Builder - Bronze Award

We are pleased to announce that our Careers Programme has achieved a

Skills Builder Bronze Award which puts Highlands School in a select group

of schools and colleges who have demonstrated a commitment to building

students’ essential skills.

Thank you to parents and carers and students for regularly taking part in

the homezone skills learning.

You can easily support your child to build their essential skills and identify

where they already build their skills, so they can talk about their strengths

with others. Look for opportunities to build essential skills together.

Access Skills Builder Homezone via our Careers site featured on the Parents and Carers support page -

students can sign on using their @highlearn.uk emails.

5

https://www.skillsbuilder.org/homezone
https://sites.google.com/u/0/d/1qhZYwnrytTbG68Ex5907jKyzLtuET47H/p/1t-hBwQFPPTH5BZ91-yJGsx-h4WFg7ud3/preview?authuser=0


Year 12 observational drawings

Our year 12 students were diving deep into the world of natural forms this week, focusing on essential

elements like line, mark-making, tone and experimenting on various grounds. It's great to see our sixth

formers have begun their exploration of art and its true beauty.
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School photographs

On Tuesday 12th and Wednesday 13th September our photographer will be coming into school to take

all students' photographs, in the sports hall. Students will be informed when they should arrive at the

sports hall for their session, and they will return to lessons straight after.

A proof of the individual photos will be sent directly to the school a week later, and parents will then

have the chance to order these - full information on this will follow. Years 7 and 12 will have their

photos printed onto their permanent student ID card that they wear on their lanyard.

Lost property

We currently have a lot of lost property from the summer term, including jewellery, coats, water

bottles and footballs. A table with the lost property will be placed outside the main entrance doors at

3.15pm - 3.30pm on Friday 15th September.

Please ask your child to visit the table as they leave school if they have lost any items. Any unclaimed

items will be donated to charity or disposed of on Friday 22nd September.

Highlands School is a nut free school!

Please note that Highlands School is a nut free school. Students should not bring in nuts or products

containing nuts onto the school grounds.

Canteen prices

Here is the list of canteen prices from September 2023, from Chartwells, our catering provider.

Highlands School food menu

Here is this term’s food menu from Chartwells caterers.

Highlands School sends its deepest condolences

Very sadly we heard recently of the passing of two of our ex students: Chris Grant who left Highlands

in 2005, and George Casey who left Highlands in 2013. We extend our condolences and deepest

sympathy to their families and all those in the local community who knew them.
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https://www.highlands.enfield.sch.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=5520&type=pdf
https://www.highlands.enfield.sch.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=5521&type=pdf


Highlands book of the month - September

KS3: One of us is lying by Karen M. McManus

Pay close attention and you might solve this. On Monday

afternoon, five students at Bayview High walk into detention.

Bronwyn, the brain, is Yale-bound and never breaks a rule. Addy,

the beauty, is the picture-perfect homecoming princess. Nate, the

criminal, is already on probation for dealing. Cooper, the athlete,

is the all-star baseball pitcher. And Simon, the outcast, is the

creator of Bayview High's notorious gossip app. Only, Simon

never makes it out of that classroom. Before the end of detention

Simon's dead. And according to investigators, his death wasn't an

accident.

On Monday, he died. But on Tuesday, he'd planned to post juicy

reveals about all four of his high-profile classmates, which makes

all four of them suspects in his murder. Or are they the perfect

patsies for a killer who's still on the loose? Everyone has secrets,

right? What really matters Is how far you would go to protect

them.

KS4: The Curious Incident of the Dog by Mark Haddon

'Lots of things are mysteries. But that doesn't mean there isn't an

answer to them'. This is Christopher's murder mystery story.

There are also no lies in this story because Christopher can't tell

lies. Christopher does not like strangers or the colours yellow or

brown or being touched.

On the other hand, he knows all the countries in the world and

their capital cities and every prime number up to 7507. When

Christopher decides to find out who killed the neighbour's dog,

his mystery story becomes more complicated than he could have

ever predicted.
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Twig Science reporter

Watch and subscribe to Twig Science Reporter - a free weekly science news service. Every week, Twig

Science Reporter brings you a topical science episode to inspire school children to explore new possibilities

through scientific inquiry and reasoning.
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https://www.youtube.com/@TwigScienceReporter
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The GCSE Summit 2023: A free online event for parents/carers and

students

Following the success of the inaugural GCSE Summit last September, There is an exciting (and free)

opportunity that will help prepare students and their parents/carers for the challenges that lie ahead.

The Parent Guide to GCSE has teamed up with experts from the education world such as Catherine

Oldham from Eduqas, and Emily Hughes, author of ‘The GCSE Survival Guide for Parents’ to support

year 10 and 11 students and their parents.

The free online event is on Sunday 17th September from 2-6pm and has information and tips on the

biggest game-changers for students, as well as how parents/carers can best support their child.

Topics for students include:

● What really scores marks on GCSE papers.

● Unlocking your motivation.

● How to excel in English language.

Topics for parents/carers include:

● Are revision guides worth it?

● Protecting your teen's mental health through their GCSEs

● Future-proof decisions: How to avoid mistakes that could affect your child’s future.

To book your free place on the event, you can register at: thegcsesummit.com/register
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https://parentguidetoeducation.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=72db2a6e22b458e9594a5b34a&id=ded62c9b0e&e=54fd35a54e


Highlands School is launching an alumni network!

As a school, we want to reconnect with our former students so that we can keep in touch and let them

know about volunteering opportunities that will benefit our current students. We want to show them

the variety of pathways available to them after leaving Highlands School, and who better to showcase

this information, than former students!

We are working with education charity Future First to set this up, and all you need to do to get involved

is sign up here: Highlands School Alumni or alternatively scan the QR code below.

More information is on our website and if you have any questions please contact our Alumni

Programme Manager at Future First: Tara Human – tara.human@futurefirst.org.uk

British Science Week (STEM)

British Science Week is a ten-day celebration of everything science, technology, engineering, and
mathematics. This year the theme is 'Connections' and at Highlands we have been getting involved in
many different ways. All students were delivered an assembly on British Science Week and notified
how they can take part in the two competitions being held.

Competition 1 - We are encouraging students to ditch buying a daily plastic bottle and start using a
reusable drinks bottle instead (it would be preferable to fill up the bottle with water from home and if
necessary it can be topped up in school). This will also support our Eco-schools motto ‘Making the
green school… Truly green’. The Eco-school council reps will be attending each form group to note
which house has the most students using a reusable bottle. The winning house will receive 3,000
achievement points!

Competition 2- Each year group has been notified of different fun and engaging projects that can be
worked on at home. From designing a poster, researching careers in STEM, making a glider, creating
apps and lots more. Students are to upload their work on Google Classroom and the winners will be
announced at the start of the summer term. Students will be rewarded with Amazon gift vouchers.
Good luck!
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https://www.futurefirsthub.org.uk/register/highlands
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Student medical needs

If your child needs to take regular medication in school, please fill out the following Medicines Consent

Form to give the school consent to administer medication to your child. All medications that are kept in

school must be stored in the medical room.

Mental health

We are continuously working hard to improve our understanding as a community of mental health, to

enable us to provide the best possible outcomes for the young people in our lives. If you are ever

concerned that your child is at risk due to very poor mental health please inform the school. You can

also contact one of these numbers to seek support from a specialist. The Crisis line is there to offer

guidance if your child may be having suicidal thoughts and is possibly in immediate danger. If you do

ever find yourself in a position where you need to use these resources for your child, please make the

school aware so we can provide appropriate support within school for your child.
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf8ufdfMtqqNEKmmTZT93LJ07avfD-e4TaKew4PdCOEjW7irg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf8ufdfMtqqNEKmmTZT93LJ07avfD-e4TaKew4PdCOEjW7irg/viewform


Safeguarding contacts

If you are concerned about your child’s wellbeing or the wellbeing of any other student at Highlands

School, please contact the school on 020 8370 1100 or email the DSL at staysafe@highlearn.uk. This

email address can also be used for students, parents and carers to share any safeguarding concerns or

to request support.

If you are concerned that a child has been harmed or is at risk of being harmed and school cannot be

contacted, please contact Enfield Children’s Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) on 020 8379 5555,

and all the police on 999 straight away.

Helpful numbers and websites

Childline: 0800 1111

NSPCC helpline: 0808 800 5000

The police: (if you are in danger): 999

LGBT switchboard: 0300 330 0630

Kooth: www.kooth.com - support service for students wellbeing

Multi Agency Safeguarding Hub: 0300 500 80 90

Barnardos: 0800 008 7005

Talk to someone….

● if you feel upset or worried about anything at all (even if you think it is not important)

● if you feel anxious or unable to cope

● if someone has hurt you physically, emotionally or mentally

● if you feel upset or worried about anything at all (even if you think it is not important)

● if you feel worried about someone at home

● if you are being threatened or forced to do things

● if someone has done something to you without your consent

● if you feel unsafe in school, at home or on the streets

● about anything else worrying you

Follow Highlands School on:

Twitter @Highlands_sch

Instagram @highlandssch

YouTube Highlands School Enfield
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